Aechmea caudata v. eipperi  or ‘Grace’s Blue’


by Derek Butcher 2001.


It must be 5 years ago that I wrote in Bromeletter about this plant and shortly after the article I received an offset from Olive Trevor and seed from Grace Goode. The plant flowered and the seed germinated. Grace had got the seed from a plant that Harry Luther had verified was in fact Aechmea caudata var. eipperi.


Anyway, photographs of the now flowering offset from Olive were investigated by Peter Franklin and myself and linked in very closely with Grace’s plant that Harry had verified. Peter Franklin and myself’s only gripe was why it was not called Aechmea eipperi in the first place! Reitz said the plant looked like an Aechmea caudata but Lyman Smith thought it looked like Aechmea organensis!


You may be interested to know that photographs on the Internet Web Sites suggest that the Americans do not know what a true Aechmea caudata var. eipperi looks like (except Harry Luther!)


I digress. This year, Grace’s seedlings flowered and it appears that pollen from an Aechmea recurvata has sneaked into the floral bed and done naughty things. Clearly they are F1 hybrids because they all look alike and I have decided to call them Aechmea ‘Grace’s Blue’. One reason for this is the blue petals and the another reason will make Grace  smile  because she is known for her jokes!


I certainly handed  out seedlings to growers around Australia with the comment that “these look a bit Aechmea  recurvata - ish to me but tell me what you get at flowering time!” So if you have this plant please change its name. Grace may also have sent seed to others as well as me so beware.


Still, as I say, ad nauseam, on the Internet “Never trust the name on the label. Always check it out. Its fun!”





